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 This is the first of  long over due
newsletters. As most of you realize,
Roberta was the spark behind most of
what Because You Matter Ministries
did and all these giant things that went
along with the ministry. It is not that
easy to put a newsletter together.
Finding the information to put into it,
the clip art and being sure it makes
sense when you read it.

 When Roberta started getting run
down, from her diseases and all the
pain medication she was on. Some of
the projects started to get put on the
back burner for the last year or so. She
picked her battles, that she knew she
could win on the over all war that was
being fought.

 Roberta made me promise that
the ministry would go on after her death,
because she wanted everyone to know
of her Jesus. She had a heart for people,
especially the older, disabled and
downtrodden. She could relate to most
of these situations, and the people who
were in these situations. Her insight to
these situations, allowed her to have

compassion that is not seen in a lot of the
rest of the world.

 Even if Roberta could not go out
and do physical work because of her
diseases making her exhausted, she could
do her part by being a prayer warrior from
her bed. Roberta would pray for the
ministry work she was missing and the
people at the ministry locations.

 She would pray for anyone and
just about everything, wether people
asked for prayer or not. If she thought
the situation needed prayer, she would
just go to the Lord in prayer.

 The last major event that Roberta
attended, was a missionary convention in
Chicago back in the middle of August. She
was always wanting to find more
information to help her to try and be a
better missionary and a better Christian.
Even though it caused her a great deal of
pain and a trip that takes her a longer time
to travel then a healthy person, she was
willing to do it for the Kingdom of God.

 Roberta’s special project of a CD
of her music, was one project I personally
wished we had gotten finished before her
death. She had the name of the CD already
picked out, “My Quiet Time with Jesus”.
She had produced the background music
by herself on her keyboard and we did the
recording in our house with the help of
our sound system and a computer. Roberta
was a very talented woman.

 I wish that I could have had only one
tenth of the compassion and servant hood
that Roberta had in her life through her
pain and struggles, for her God and her
Jesus, I am humbled to have called her my
Wife and best friend.          Her Husband



 We are looking for people who are

willing  to volunteer in the areas of:

1. Web design and maintainer

2. Artistic design for CD labels

3. Media/Newsletters

4. Secretary / Treasurer

 If you are interested in any of these

positions, please pray about it and then

contact us.

    We hope this newsletter has given a

little insight as to what you can expect

to read in it. We will give you more infor-

mation as to specific parts of the

ministries and where we might need

some help.

    If you would like to know more about

anything we do, or have plans for, you

can contact us at:

info@becauseyoumatter.com

Or      920-499-2012     (CST)

Or      213 Blithe Street

          Green Bay, WI   54303

Ken & Roberta Boyd

MSC Church Strengthener Missionaries

1 Corinthians (NIV) 12 So it is with you. Since you are
eager to have spiritual gifts, try to excel in gifts that
build up the church. 26 What then shall we say,
brothers? When you come together, everyone has a
hymn, or a word of instruction, a revelation, a tongue
or an interpretation. All of these must be done for the
strengthening of the church.

The Board of Directors of Because

You Matter Ministries would like to Thank

all the people who have supported our

ministries in one way or another this last

year. By prayer, monetarily, physical or

volunteering of time. Without your help

we would not be able to carry out the

Great Commission. With your further

support we will be able to keep carrying

on in the year to come.

 The Golden Gospel Group has still

seen the effects of what we do with the

professions of faith for Jesus. We know it

is the Holy Ghost that works on these

people’s heart and we are the fortunate

ones who get to present the gospel  to the

people who show up for the worship

services. Both song and word are used to

bring the message of salvation through

the acceptance of Jesus Christ into their

hearts. The angels in heaven sing with

every person that makes a decision.

 We can always use more help in

this area of ministry as we have more

times we can present the gospel to the

locations we have now and more locations

who want us to come to them. First we

need prayer that this is God’s will and then

we need prayer that the people we need,

will find in their hearts that this is the area

of ministry that God wants them to be in

at this time of their life.


